AIA-VERMONT

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

January 2011 / Gossens Bachman / Montpelier, VT

Attending:   Tom Bachman, Secretary-Treasurer; Barbara Conrey, Lauren Davis, Cam Featherstonhaugh, Harry Hunt, President; Daniel Johnson, Past-President; Diantha Korzun, Vice President; Steve Kredell, John McLeod, Immediate Past-President; Lisa Rovner, Aron Tempin, Guy Teschmacher, Maura Wygmans, Carol Miklos (Executive Director). Guest: Marsha Wilmot.

Called to order: 6:00 p.m., EST.

Harry handed out a revised copy of the Board of Directors Manual.

Guy announced that he was resigning from the Board. He said he would continue to volunteer.

It was announced that Tom will be the time-keeper for Board of Directors meetings.

Harry said that he saw business at board meetings fitting into one of three categories: informational, input-requiring, and decision-requiring. He also announced that AIA-VT will be setting up a conference call line. He asked Tom and Carol to work on finding a good source. He also said that he would be forwarding an “email protocol” guide.

The year's board meetings were scheduled, with the exception of one date, for the second Tuesday of each month as follows:

February 15 

Truex

March 8 

Gossens Bachman

April 12 

Truex

May 5 or 12  
Norwich University (Note: a Thursday)

June 


Truex

July 


no meeting

August 9 

Gossens Bachman

September 7 

Truex

October 11 

Gossens Bachman

November 8 

Truex

December 8 

annual meeting

Harry provided a review of who would be was serving on 2011 committees:

Executive—Harry; Chair, Diantha, Tom

Communications—Tom, Chair; Lauren, Shawn

Public Policy—Harry; Chair, Steve, Barbara, Michael, David Epstein

Programs—Diantha; Chair, Cam, Maura, Lisa, Aron

Development/LRP—Daniel; Chair, Harry, Diantha, Tom

Committee Reports

Programs
· Diantha reported that planning has begun on the Studio Social and the full day conference.

· Cam said the kick-off social for the YAF was scheduled for next Thursday.

Communications

· Tom said that he would be setting up a conference call with Sandy, to ensure that she and Shawn are transitioning the newsletter.

· Public Policy & Development

· These committees had nothing to report.
Golf Tournament

Guy and Marsha said that the 2011 Golf Tournament will be held on 9/14, a Wednesday. Guy requested that a representative from the board be part of the golf committee, now that he would not be on the board. Lisa volunteered to take on this role. Guy and Marsha explained that more help from the board is needed to obtain sponsorships, as players expected improved prizes.

In response, Harry announced that fund-raising, in general, would be given discussion time at next board meeting. Carol is to bring in her fund-raising list/folder of contacts.

New Business

In setting up meetings at Grassroots for the EC, Carol was asked to tell Vermont's legislators that all four issues cited by AIA-National were of importance to Vermont.

Carol questioned what the editorial calendar would be for the 2011 issue. She suggested  publish dates of March 15, June 15, September 15, and December 15. She explained that a new rate card was also needed.

Carol explained that a few members had requested waivers due to economic hardship. A motion was made to permit the waivers in accordance with AIA-National's policy. Motion carried.
Carol said that an individual (non-member) had recently requested a free “seeking employment” ad on the website. Harry moved that only members can avail themselves of this benefit. Motion carried.
Carol explained that she had been working on a letter to affiliates to accompany their invoices re: dues increases, which she distributed to the Fund-raising/LRP Committee. She said she needed feedback. A conference call was scheduled for the following Tuesday to discuss this letter.

Adjourn: 7:40

